
        
1099 Miller Drive, Altamonte Springs, FL 32701     

January 30, 2016  

Mr. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste & Air Resource Programs Administrator 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Central District 
3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 
Orlando, Florida 32803-3767  

Subject: Notification of Geosynthetic Liner Installation – Cell 13 Disposal Area   
JED Solid Waste Management Facility   
Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC 
Osceola County, Florida   
Permit No. SC49-0199726-017  

Dear Mr. Lubozynski:  

Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC is hereby notifying the Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection (FDEP), Central District, that installation of geosynthetic liner 
will commence on or about March 1, 2016 for the Cell 13 disposal area at our JED Solid 
Waste Management Facility. Specific Condition 11 of the above listed facility permit 
requires notification to the FDEP within 10 days of commencement of liner installation 
work in any cell. Earthwork activities commenced on December 1, 2015. I will follow-up 
with an e-mail confirmation of the start-up date as we get further along on the project.    

Feel free to contact me at (904) 673-0446 or by e-mail at 
michael.kaiser@progressivewaste.com

 

if you have any questions.  

Sincerely,  

  

East Region Engineer 
Progressive Waste Solutions 


